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Another exciting month in
Deaf Ministry. Eight Deaf
received the Holy Ghost and
15 Deaf and one hearing
individual were baptized in
the name of Jesus Christ! 

Tom preached the Pentecost Sunday and Father’s Day
services at Mt. Zion in Lapu Lapu. On Pentecost Sunday,
Jerry received the Holy Ghost, and on Father’s Day, Lodelyn
was baptized.



I L O I L O  D E A F
R E V I V A L
Ruby has made a significant impact in Iloilo,
supporting Deaf individuals during WVD youth
camp and Pentecost Sunday services, where
one Deaf girl was baptized and 4 received
the Holy Ghost. We invited Mickey, a Filipino
interpreter friend from California, to join us at
Vineyard UPC Iloilo. Tom preached and
Mickey and Ruby interpreted for the 11 Deaf
attendees. Seven were baptized and one
received the Holy Ghost!

J O Y F U L  D E A F
G A T H E R I N G
MT. Zion UPC planned a special Deaf
celebration on Sunday with a party for the
Deaf after service. Seventeen Deaf attended.
Tom was asked to preach that morning and
after service our neighbor (hearing) and three
Deaf were baptized!!



D E A F  H E A R T S
A W A K E N
Jhoy, an interpreter from Manila, moved with
her husband to Isabela, Negros Occidental to
start a church. She met a young Deaf girl at
UPC Tabunan and interpreted for her during a
service in which her husband preached. Within
weeks, the girl was baptized.

In the northern Philippines, Gene Ruth
interpreted for a Deaf girl at the NELD district
youth camp, where the girl received the Holy
Ghost. Later, a youth inquired about learning
FSL to better communicate with her Deaf
parents.

Last year, Becky, Jane, and I conducted a
Deaf Awareness Seminar in General Santos,
Mindanao. Some of the youths took part in
online FSL lessons. However, no church started
a Deaf Ministry. We mentioned to Pastor
Romero we were looking for someone to work
in Deaf Ministry like Ruby. Andrei is now in
General Santos until college classes start in
September and working with local churches to
help them establish a Deaf Evangelism
Ministry.

W E  WA N T  T O  T H A N K  
A L L  O F  YO U  F O R  

YO U R  LOV E ,  S U P P O R T ,  
A N D  P R AY E R S .

G O D  B L E S S  YO U !


